12/8/71

Dean Robert C. Storey
The Southwestern Legal Foundation
3315 Daniels - P.O.Box 8017
Dallas, Texas 75205

Dear Dean Storey,

Thank you very much for the time you took on my recent trip to Dallas and for the copy of the report of the Texas Court of Inquiry. I look forward to catching up so that I may read it with care.

I also look forward to krs. Mary Ferrell's going through those volumes for me with the care for which I did not have time.

I hope that you do find your notes on the Washington meeting of January 24, 1964. They may be an important part of history, for the only other record made, the one of which I told you, is neither complete nor accurate.

Sincerely

Harold Weisberg

bec:MF

Jullas Researcher

In the course of getting out my copy of the report of the Texas Cort of Inquiry to comment on it in my present writing I noticed this letter to thanks to Dean Storey. It reminds me that I had arranged, not being in Texas myself and lacking the means to get there and stay there aften, for Mary Ferrell to go over Dean Storey's records. I had made the same arrangement with Henry Wade. He did have some records of which we should have had copies, particularly about Ruby. Mary did not review either file. I intend this to be confidential because there is no basis for miricularizing her for not doing so. She then had a full-time job with a major Dallas lawfirm and it may well have been a practical impossibility for her to have gone over either set of files. it is, however, opportunities missed.